	
EyeOpener
May 23, 2023 This IS Rotary
Youth Service Month

The in-person (with Zoom available) meeting was opened by President Alan with O Canada.  There were 9 of 15 members present
.
Alan read the Treaty 6 Acknowledgement:
We acknowledge that the Rotary Club of Camrose Daybreak is located on Treaty 6 land. This is the traditional territory and an ancient gathering place of many Indigenous peoples for thousands of years.
We recognize that we are all Treaty people and have a responsibility to become aware of our shared history, understand the Spirit and Intent of the Treaties and by doing so we can honour the past, be aware of the present, and create a just and caring future built upon Peace, Friendship, and Understanding.

Presentation  
Alan read a letter and presented Odell with a certificate and pin listing him as a member of the District 5370 PolioPlus Society.  Members have committed to an annual donation of at least $100 USD until polio is eradicated.

Business
MSC Harry, Cliff That we donate $700 to the “Young Medical Minds” program.
   
MSC Larry, Harry We approve the following directors and officers of the Camrose Daybreak Rotary Club for the 2023 - 2024 year:
President			Alan Fielding
Secretary			Odell Olson
Treasurer			Morris Henderson
Club Administration            John Stoddart
Club Services		Destiny Reay
Membership			Cliff Drever
Public Relations		Christina Rebus
Rotary Foundation		Robert Rolf

MSC Harry, Dean We approve a change of time, frequency, and venue for our club meetings, commencing September 5, 2023, to the Norsemen Inn on the first and third Tuesdays of each month commencing at 8:00 am.  Board meetings will occur on the third Tuesday of each month at 9:00 am following the club meeting.  Joint meetings with the Rotary Club of Camrose will occur on the second Monday of each month at 6:00 pm at the Norsemen Inn except when the second Monday falls on a holiday, in which case the joint meeting will occur on the third Monday. If there is a joint meeting on the third Monday of the month, there will be no club meeting the next day and the board meeting will be held on the third Tuesday at 8 am by Zoom. If there are five Tuesdays in any month there will be a club meeting on the fifth Tuesday.

By consensus we agreed to dispense with club meetings during the summer months and instead have a social gathering (preferably outdoors) at the home of a member or in a public park at 6 pm on July 4 and 18, and August 1, 15 and 29.  The hosts will provide the meat and the guests will provide either a salad or dessert.  Each guest will contribute $5.00 to defray the cost of the meat.

Announcements
· The new District Governor Brent Collingwood will attend the July 18 social which Harry has volunteered to host.
· Chase the ACE – last Wednesday the ACE of Spades was drawn and Alex Oliver has been affirmed by AGLC as the winner of the Progressive Jackpot - $37,073.
· The major recipient of the next Chase the ACE draw will be decided next week.  The suggested recipients are “Open Doors” and CDSS. Information on each was sent to members earlier.  Please let Morris know if you have an opinion on who it should be.
· The Flag Program placed 150 flags.  Thanks to the triumvirate of John, Morris, and Ken for so efficiently arranging the program. 
· June 17 will be the official opening of the Disk Golf Course.  We hope to have Jason Philpot come to speak to us about the program.  
· The Rotary International Convention runs May 27 to 31 in Melbourne, Australia.

Happy Bucks  
Happy Bucks were given for: his birthday (not a decade one), his gift of a flag for Dean, his trip to Newfoundland and their new deck, the Flag Program.

Video of Brent Collingwood
We watched a video of the District Governor Elect, Brent Collingwood’s, address to the District Conference.  He introduced the theme for the new RI President R. Gordon McInally “CREATE HOPE IN THE WORLD” by encouraging and supporting:  1. Rotaract Clubs 2. Girls and Women 3. Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion 4. The Foundation.  This district is generous to the Foundation but there are still a significant number that do not donate to the Annual Fund or Polio Plus.  If that group would commit to $40 per year in 10 years, it would increase funds by $1 million dollars.  The RI President would also like us to support Mental Health treatment.  He has started a campaign “Don’t Bottle It Up” to support caring for one another.  The District Governor has started a similar campaign in this district.  His video is available on YouTube.   https://youtu.be/XWrLH75PDbc

We closed by singing the Four-Way Test.  
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